

Independent Russian News Site's Hackers Urge Readers to Boycott Election

September 02, 2021



cottonbro / pexels / MT

Independent Russian news website The Bell said it was hacked after its newsletter subscribers received an email that urged them to boycott the country's upcoming parliamentary elections.

"Boycotting the State Duma elections will force the country's leadership to pay attention to the problems of the people, and will open up an opportunity for building a democratic society," read the newsletters that The Bell's subscribers received Thursday morning.

The newsletter also urged subscribers to stage solo pickets on Sept. 19 to demand honest elections involving opposition candidates.

Shortly after the email was sent, The Bell said it had been hacked and issued an apology on Twitter.

"We were hacked again. Our subscribers have just received a newsletter with a strange provocative text that we did not write or send," The Bell <u>tweeted</u> from its Russian-language account, adding that it was looking into what happened.

Critics of the Kremlin accuse it of coordinating a crackdown on Russia's remaining opposition forces and independent media ahead of the Sept. 17-19 election that will see the ruling, pro-Kremlin United Russia battle historic unpopularity.

Jailed Kremlin critic Alexei Navalny and his supporters are promoting a "Smart Voting" strategy that urges voters to rally behind the candidate most likely to defeat the United Russia incumbent.

Original url:

https://www.themoscowtimes.com/2021/09/02/independent-russian-news-sites-hackers-urge-readers-to-boycott-election-a74955